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Chesopeian Colony 
"On the Lynnhaven River" 

Dear Colony Residents,  

I hope you are having a decent spring.  I must admit that the weather has gotten me a 

little down.  I hope we have some nice warm weather ahead of us.  That being said, I 

would be remiss  not mentioning how tragic and sad the recent weather events around 

the country have been to so many families and communities.  Our hearts go out to all 

those affected.   

I had intended for this letter to be entitled “The Top Five Things Your Neighbors 

Complain About”.   As I wrote it, it sounded very preachy and sing-song.  So I 

scrapped it and started over.  I decided that, in light of the message of community that 

is so important right now around the U.S., I will appeal to your sense of community 

and to how your actions impact your neighbors.  

SLOW DOWN!  Some of you, your teenagers and your contractors are driving too 

fast through our neighborhood.  There are so many children playing and people and 

animals walking on our streets.   I do not want to report an injury, or a fatality,  to you.  

Parents and homeowners, please pass this message on  to your children and your 

contractors.  Please, Just Slow Down! 

Animals – Many of us have them and we treasure them as members of our families.  

Keep yours in your  yard or on their leash.  Consider that  incessant barking might be 

offensive to your neighbors.  Also, don’t harbor or feed stray or feral animals.  They 

are a danger to our residents and their pets.  I know of at least one instance where a 

family pet was seriously injured by such an animal.  And for goodness sakes, PICK 

UP THE POOP!  The two lots at the front of the community are not open fields.  

They belong to the Colony and should also be kept clean of unpleasant piles.   Please 

Be Considerate! 

Yards – Trim your bushes.  If your bushes are causing an obstruction to motorists and 

pedestrians, it is dangerous and could result in an accident.  Walk your yard and see if 

you have any obstructions that could be a problem for your neighbors, especially if you 

live on a corner or an intersection.   Mow your lawn and pick up the clutter that makes 

our neighborhood look tacky and trashy.  Keep in mind that much of our property has 

backyard exposure so your backyard counts too.   Please Be Fastidious!  

I sincerely apologize for the venting.  Not for the message I bring, but because it is 

necessary.  I am into my second year of this, and I have heard much from you about 

things that concern you in our neighborhood.  These issues aren’t all of them, but they 

represent the consistent messages I am receiving from you and your neighbors.  

Please read the remainder of the newsletter for important updates and  information 

about upcoming events.  Please attend the upcoming Civic League meeting.  We have 

lined up a very special guest that  all will enjoy.   

Have a safe, happy and considerate summer, 

Janet  

President 

 

Upcoming Event! 

The next Civic League 

meeting will be held on 

Tuesday, June 11th 

at 7:00 PM at the Foundry 

United Methodist Church 

across from our entrance. 

Hope to see you there! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

           

           

           

           

           

           

           

           

                         

                                      Treasurer’s Report  by April Brown  

As of May 14, 2013 149 residents have paid their dues. In addition, our residents 

have contributed $675.00 so far to the Chesopeian Colony Scholarship Fund.  I 

would like to Thank each and every one of you for paying your dues and for your 

generosity to the Scholarship Fund.  If you have not paid your dues please do so at 

your earliest convenience.  You can hand deliver a check to my mailbox or come 

meet Hunter our yellow lab and deliver to the box on our front steps. 

The dues cover many wonderful things that we as residents all get to enjoy such as 

the upcoming 4
th

 of July Party! 

If you have any questions feel free to contact me anytime. 

April Brown 

2704 Shepherds Quarter  

481-3772  

 

 

 

 

 

Medical Alert System Scam 
 
 
 
 
People have recently been receiving telephone calls informing them that            

A friend has already paid for a medical alert system for them and the caller needs to verify shipping 

information. 

 

The recording says, "I was calling to schedule the delivery of your medical alert system; it's the ‘fallen 

and I can't get up’ type of system you've seen on TV.  To have your system shipped out to you, press 

one now, press five to decline the shipment of your system."  

 

Reports from other parts of the country indicate that responding to this announcement can result in 

financial loss.  Caveat emptor! 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

News to Use... by Susanne Vigus 

We are putting together a guide to the local area for our 

new residents that will list selected nearby restaurants and 

other businesses.  If you own a business that you would like 

to see featured in the guide, contact our new resident 

welcome coordinator, Susanne Vigus at  

svigus@verizon.net.   There is no cost to do this. 

 

 

DREDGING PROJECT UPDATE   

The petition drive to obtain approval for creation of a SSD to fund and manage the 

dredging of the waterways is underway.  At last count, 94 properties (71% of the 

80% required) have returned the petitions supporting the project with more “in the 

mail”.   The process is slow but steady as issues with mail delivery and property 

owner questions get addressed.  We expect to achieve our goal for the petition drive 

in early June.  For those of us who remember the smelly mud flats at low tide, it is 

exciting to anticipate an ongoing commitment to maintain the waterways.  This is 

our opportunity to upgrade our neighborhood and enhance our property values.  

Chesopeian Colony needs to seize this opportunity to be a viable waterfront 

community in the real estate market.  Now is the time to sign and return your 

petitions if you support this important community improvement project.  Don't wait, 

do it today!   

 

 

APRIL SHOWERS BROUGHT MAY FLOWERS 

 Get your deck ready for the summer! 

 Have it cleaned and sealed by  

Bob’s Jobs, the perfectionist handyman! 

Call us now for a 10% discount 
We also do carpentry, drywall repair, painting, gutter cleaning, and a 

wide variety of other jobs. 
We Do The “Honey-Do’s” That Honey Don’t! 

BOB’S-JOBS 
Licensed, Insured and Certified 

Phone: 757.407.2954 
Follow us on Facebook 

www.bobsjobshandyman.com 

advertisement 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Neighborhood Watch    Program by Ron Hess 

This program involves the joint efforts of the Virginia Beach Crime Prevention Steering Committee, 

the Police Department, and the community – designed to enhance neighborhood security, heighten the 

community’s power of observation, and to encourage mutual assistance and concern among neighbors. 

 

The objectives of the program combine to reduce the incidence of crime by:                         

1.  Increasing awareness of potential criminal activity 

2. Assist in making property secure 

3. Developing a neighborhood action program where neighbors help watch each other’s property 

and report suspicious persons and activities to law enforcement agencies. 

4. Encouraging cooperation with law enforcement agencies in reporting crimes. 

 

In Chesopeian Colony the Neighborhood Watch Program (NWP) is implemented by 23 Block 

Captains, each overseeing approximately 12 Colony residents on adjoining streets.  These Block 

Captains are generally long-term volunteers and are personally familiar with “their” residents.  

The inside cover of your 2013 Colony Directory has contact information for Block Captains.   

 

The Coordinator of the Colony NWP (Ron Hess) is the collection  point for information coming 

from Block Captains, and the link for alerts coming from our Police connection, Master Police 

Officer David Nieves.  Colony residents should be familiar with their Block Captains; they are 

usually well-informed and can provide assistance.  This is particularly true when information 

regarding similar incidents may lead to a means of effective protection. 

 

In order to have a successful NWP, we must have residents who are watchful of suspicious or 

unsafe behavior and who are willing to report it to a Block Captain before it becomes a crime.  

When a criminal act has been observed, it should also be reported to the police by the observer at 

the non-emergency police number of 385-5000.  If it is a crime in-process or is an immediate 

danger, report it on the 911 emergency phone line.   

 

In general, the residents of Chesopeian Colony are believed by others as having nice “stuff”.  We 

have regular invasions of thieves and opportunists seeking opportunities to take  some of our nice 

stuff.  Vigilance by itself is not enough; our Neighborhood Watch Program is the network which 

makes that vigilance more effective. 
 

    Corrections to the Block Captains listing, inside cover of the Chesopeian Colony  2013 
Directory:  
Block 1   Thomas, Dick  ………………………………………………  email: DickThomas36@verizon.net 
Block 10  Brassil, Diane ………………………………….. email: brassidn@yahoo.com 
Block 17   Mayo, Todd …………………  email:  Todd@MayoInsuranceAgency.com 

 

mailto:DickThomas36@verizon.net
mailto:brassidn@yahoo.com
mailto:Todd@MayoInsuranceAgency.com


 

  

 

 

We support them, so should you! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

GARDEN CLUB GOSSIP 

 

As spring soon will be gone and summer approaches, so does our 2012/1013 Garden Club year draw to a 

close having had a very successful year.  We begin our new season in September which will end again in 

May.  This does not mean that many members do not keep active in their gardening and looking after the 

ongoing beautification of our entrance throughout the summer. 

It has been an exciting year with the formation of our evening group meetings for those working girls who 

are unable to make the day time meetings that have been traditional for years. They meet on the 2
nd

 

Thursday of each month from September through May at the Princess Anne Country Club for lunch 

followed by outstanding programs concerning anything to do with gardening, flowers, plants, the 

environment and beautification.  We also may address the connection between health and the above. 

Thanks to Jeanie Hearst-Graf for planning our programs for this past season.  We look forward to her 

continued planning for next season.  We also welcome her as our new vice-president. 

The evening meetings are held at the home of one of the members with a social hour offering food and 

drinks brought by the members and also followed with a speaker. It not only brings the love of gardening 

to the group but offers an opportunity to get to know your fellow residents. Both meetings are open to all 

members.  We are thrilled to report a growth in our membership with our added evening or weekend 

meetings, which are scheduled according to the convenience of the hostess and the Club.  The Garden 

Club is open to all residents of Chesopeian Colony.   

In addition to the regular meetings, we have a winter pot-luck holiday social and a summer garden party 

for members and their spouses, or a friend, held at the home of one of the members.  This past season, 

both socials were held at the lovely home and in the beautiful gardens of our gracious hosts, Betsy 

McEnroe and George Yates. Thank you Betsy and George.  This summer Betty and Bill Kennedy will be 

hosting the summer garden party in June. 

Many thanks go to the members for their efforts and input in making the entrance look beautiful 

throughout the year.  Special thanks go out to our Beautification Chairman Carol Taylor (past president 

for over 3 years) who has supervised the Fall and Spring plantings; and also to Annette Thompson who 

donated and planted the extra flowers in the center of our entrance and has offered her invaluable 

assistance in maintaining our front gardens throughout the year.  Pansies were planted in the fall and 

recently replaced by our summer flowers plus some more perennials were planted.  Carol’s husband, BJ, 

has been invaluable in his assistance in helping to maintain the flower beds.  We also would like to thank 

the Civic League for their participation in giving assistance in the mulching of the gardens. Carol, our 

beautification chairman and past president for over three years, reports as follows about our current 

plantings: 

see below 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The 4th of July is rapidly approaching.  As always, we can use some help for setup, serving our 

neighbors, kids games and clean-up.  If you have a little free time and would like to help, give 

us a call at 631-0343 or email us at susiewt1@cox.net and we'll get you a time when you can 

help.  As always, we look forward to seeing you and your family at our picnic enjoying the 

food, games and parade. 

 

 

  

continued 

As you have probably noticed we have installed our summer plantings at the front entrance. 

Red begonias have replaced the pansies at the front edge of the gardens and two types of 

milkweed have been planted further back. We hope many monarch butterflies take 

advantage of the milkweed. They are the only butterflies that migrate. On the east coast their 

range goes up to Halifax in Nova Scotia and on the west coast their range extends from 

California to Alaska. Last year the east coast butterflies that over winter in Mexico had their 

numbers severely depleted by the drought in the Midwest.  So try to plant some milkweed in 

your own yard if you have room in your gardens. We planted both asclepias tuberosa in a 

purple shade and asclepias incarnata in an orange shade. Hopefully we will see plenty of 

monarchs nectaring and laying their eggs on our milkweed. 

The Garden Club also engages in other community outreach projects.  Every year much 

needed items are collected by the members to give to the Samaritan House and donations 

are made to various charities. 

They also contribute to the scholarship fund. The Garden Club has held many fund raising 

events in the past such as garage sales, art walks, plant sales, etc.  We hope to be planning 

some special events for the next season beginning in September in order to raise funds for 

our continued beautification projects and hope that all will participate in making any such 

events successful.  They will be announced in the Fall.  We welcome new members.  The 

dues are only $35 per year. Please call Betty Kennedy (340-8975) or Jeanie Hearst-Graf 

Betty Kennedy, President  

   

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

                                       

                                Neighborhood  "Colony" Yard Sale  

 

A group of neighbors have decided to hold a Colony wide Yard Sale on Saturday June 1, 2013 

which will run from 9:00 a.m. through 1:00 p.m.  All are welcome to participate!   

 

Scoop Your Poop! 

    

 

Thought you would like to know!  

Some of our neighbors have 

complained that some are not cleaning 

up after their pets.  We hope you are 

not one of those neighbors!  Be a good 

neighbor, Scoop Your Pet's Poop! 

 

 

 

 

On Saturday June 1st we will be participating in the 

annual  Clean the Bay Day.  We will meet at the 

boat ramp at 9:00 a.m. and head out to clean the 

waters around Chesopeian Colony.  All are invited!  

Plan on 3 hours and bring gloves, sunglasses and 

bug spray.  

 

 

Special Guest for the June 11th 

Chesopeian Colony Civic League Meeting! 

The Virginia Beach Police Department's Marine Patrol / Dive Team will be giving us 

a short video and power point explaining their duties and capabilities.  Learn about 

the rules while on the water and basic boating safety.  If you have questions about 

the rules of the road while on the water, there is not a better time than to ask the 

experts. 

 

 

June 11th at 7:00 p.m. at the Foundry United Methodist Church 

  

 


